North Bondi Precinct Committee Meeting

Minutes of 27th April 2011

St Annes Church Hall from 7.10

Present: 

P Quartly (Chairman), Les Ayers, Cr Joy Clayton, Cr Dominic Wy Kanak, Juju Kalek, Harry Lewis, Julius Medgyessy, Eva Prochazka, Dr L Tat-Medgyerssy, Jean-Paul Saint-Clair, Bill Stavrinos & Keith Taylor.
Apologies:

Cr Sally Betts, Mel Banton, Rita Cole, Sandra Heilpern, Marie Hoffman & Cr John Wakefield
Absent:
Nil.

ITEMS

1.   Minutes

The Minutes of the February 2011 meeting were adopted as a true record of such meeting.

2.   Business arising from the minutes
      see Appendix A for matters raised where there has been no significant change.

2.1  Matters where there has been significant change:

A) 98A Blair St – damaged footpath now on Council’s list

B) 93-97 O’Donnell St – awning – has been removed
C) At 112 Blair St.  Dog B & B - Julius Medgyessy reported that it was still happening, with 6/7 dogs a day & now 4 boarders.  Council Officers who have investigated have made an appointment prior to visiting, which defeats the purpose.  Joy will take up on our behalf..
D] 158 Ramsgate Ave – Council has investigated its advertising.
E) Vickers Ave Cnr – has been fixed, however, the cave in hole is still there.
F) TRUCKS PARKED IN RESIDENTIAL STREETS – The Chairman confirmed the weight & length maximum requirements for parking in local streets..
Joy advised that the rangers would assist with any illegal parking.
G) ENERGY AUSTRALIA’S GREEN PILLAR BOXES ON FOOTPATHS – they are a new unto themselves.  Council have complained, to no avail.
H] WAVERLY COUNCIL’S EVENT FOR INTERNATIONAL WOMEN’S DAY – no developments.
i ) BOOMERANG PARK - Keith asked when will the park be named.
He was advised that legally the intersection (O’Donnell & Frederick Streets) is still classified as a road & can not be named until this changes.
Resolved Council apply for the intersection to have its status as a road removed & that it becomes a park.
j) CROSSING OUTSIDE GALLILEA SCHOOL - no developments. 
k] INCONSISTANT PARKING RESTRICTIONS (Wairoa Ave) – the complainant was asked to put everything in writing, so the matter can be reviewed.  Joy & Dom were happy to look at.
3.   Reports

3.1  Chairman (Peter Quartly)
        The report was tabled and adopted.
         The following items were endorsed:
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(the question was asked if we can get a report from same, 
                                       listing what is outstanding)
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3.2  Traffic Co-ordinator (Juju Kalek)
        The report was tabled and adopted.
3.3  DA Officer (Bill Stavrinos)
       Bill advised it had been quite & nothing controversial had been raised in the last two 
       month’s.
4.   Special item 362 Birrell Street proposed development
Paula (Bronte Precinct Committee) spoke passionately against the proposal that will result in loss of the waterfall, sandstone rock & other amenity from the Tamarama Park.
At a recent meeting at Tamarama Surf Club, some 100 plus members of the community attended a public meeting in inclement weather to voice their views on this matter.  The Mayor & 5 Councillors, GM Tony Read & Peter Brennan, Paul Pearce were among those who attended.
The waterfall is actually on private property, although it is heritage listed.
The L&E Court has knocked back the development , however, ok’ed the sub-division.
The Stairway on the southern side of the park connecting the two roads, is in fact an unformed road.  It is being suggested it should be built.
364 Birrell St. was recently renovated, however, there had not been any problems.
The waterfall is part of the original Fletchers Glen.
Last week Council passed a motion to purchase the back lot.
Council is seeking more consultation.
More information can be found on www.savetamapark.com. Or by contacting savetamapark@gmail.com.


The following motion were put & adopted:
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5.  Election of Officers
Joy spoke of the pleasure in working with us & that we represented an important part 

of the community.

Convenor:


Peter Quartly 
Deputy Convenor

No nomination received
Secretary:


No nomination received
DA representative:

Bill Stavrinos 

Traffic representative:

Juju Kalek

Committee members:

Rita Cole & Julius Medgyessy
6. General Business

6.1  
MIDDLETON STREET RUBBISH DUMPING
 
Keith raised the problem of dumping.

Joy spoke on Council’s current policy of two free collections a year & 

going back to in addition having one community wide collection a year.

If you organize a collection & additional items are added to the pile, 

advise Council & they will remove as well, as they are aware that this 

practice is common.
6.2
GRAFFETTI SOUTH EAST CNR OF MITCHELL & O’DONNELL STREET 
Joy spoke on Council’s existing policy with respect to removing graffiti.
She will organize, however, she indicated it is important to remove quickly your self as this is a dis-encouragement to the artists, who tend to move on if this occurs.
Council has a truck that is specifically used for removal of graffiti.

6.3
353 OSH ROAD UNDERGROUND PARKING ENTRANCE/EXIT
Concern was expressed about vehicles exiting & not being able to sight pedestrians using the footpath.
Resolved we ask Council to look into, with a view to requiring mirrors be installed. 
6.4
NEW DEVELOPMENTS & CAR SPACE REQUIREMENTS
The Chairman advised that some time ago Council reduced the number of 
car spaces required in new developments to discourage car use & at the same time encouraging to use public transport which was supposed to improve.
It was suggested that the policy has not discouraged vehicle use nor has the public transport system improved & Council has no authority &/or power to effect same.
Resolved we ask Council to review same & go back to the previous standard.


6.5
CANON AT NORTH BONDI

There was much discussion as to the restoring the canon & making it an 
 
attraction for all to see.

Resolved we ask Council as to the practicality as to same.
7
Next Meeting:  
29th June 
Compiled by PQ


NBPC
CHAIRMANS REPORT APRIL 2011

1
LOCAL GOVERNMENT WEEKLY
a]
Constitutional recognition of Local Government [18/3]
b]
Planning system has lost its way in NSW [9/3]
c]

Support the last drinks campaign [25/2]
d]
Commencement of new safety switch laws [25/2].
e]

Don’t contain deposit legislation any longer [30/3] Recommend we write to our   
 

Local Member supporting the introduction of a deposit on drink containers.
f]

Major changes to Part 3A projects [6/4]
g]

Invitation to join save power kit library program [15/4] Recommend if Council is 
 

not already involved that they consider same.
h]
National disasters insurance review [15/4] Recommend that we suggest that if flood 
 

cover is made compulsory, then the peril of “tsunami’ should also be included.
i]

Funding available for beyondblue youth initiatives [21/4]
j]

National volunteer week 2011: inspiring the volunteer in you [21/4] - 9th to 15 May.
k]
Councils praise O’Farrell for swift scrapping of Part 3A [4/4]
l]

Councils want State to clean up waste funding [4/3]

2
AGM

I have been your Chairman since day one & although I very much enjoy the role I believe 
 
my use by date in any other organisation would have occurred many years ago.

Under the circumstances so that we can consider a succession plan, I recommend that 
 
we create the 
 
position of Deputy Chairman.

3
36 & 38 MITCHELL STREET 
I am still awaiting for an acknowledgement.
The area has deteriorated further with a piece of the gutter having broken off & sitting on the road surface.
4
FRIENDS OF WAVERLEY LIBRARY (FOWL)
Will be holding a bookfair in Oxford Street Mall on the 25 & 26th May.
They are always looking for members fees are $10 concession & school children & adults $15.  Only requirement is that you are a member of the Library.
There are a number of benefits in membership including 10 free reserves per year of books.

5
PRECINCT MEETING DATES (1/11)
 
Apr 27 (AGM)
 
Jun 29
 
Aug 31
 
Oct 26
6
COMBINED PRECINCTS 16th MARCH MEETING
 
Unfortunately, I was unable to attend.

7
COMMUNITY SAFETY ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING
 
Minutes [2/11 & 3/11] tabled.
 
The police want there own command bus for use at Bondi & in other areas.  They 
 
currently use another 
 
command centres bus.

Recommend that we support.

Safegrowth & Crime Workshop [21/1] tabled.
 
Waverley Council Community Safety Action Plan [draft 3/11]

Crime Prevention Master Class Summary Report [24/11] tabled.

8
SERVICE DESK TRAINING/REFRESHER COURSE
 
Attended, with Eva & Juju.

Recommend that our password be controlled & monitored by the Secretary.

I have a separate password.

9
BONDI ENVIRONMENT GROUP
Various minutes tabled.

The works in Warners Avenue has finished.
There have been some complaints with respect to odours.   If you smell an odour, please contact the Sydney Water.
They are using salt water to successfully clean areas.  Recommend we again go back to Council with respect to cleaning the “child pool” at north Bondi using sea water.

10
BONDI’S SAFE SUMMER WORKSHOP (21/3)
Attended & found it very interesting & Council should be congratulated on their efforts in this area.

11
TAMARAMA PARK & WATERFALL
Have on your behalf given our support to the fight to save the waterfall & the current amenity of the park.
Request that same be endorsed.
Have agreed to Paula Masselos [Bronte Precinct] speak at our April meeting.+

12 
MOBILE MAYOR; SUNDAY 13TH MARCH (1/3)
 
Sally has again stuck her head in the lion’s den

13
BONDI BEACH ANZAC CONCERT, 25 APRIL, 15,000 TICKETS
 
I was asked to look into.  This matter came to council and was accepted.  However in the 
 
meantime

the organisers have cancelled the event, as per Joy.


14
30 HASTINGS PARADE [1/4] NEXT TO OLD POLICE STATION 
 
REDEVELOPMENT

Unfortunately I must record that Mel’s car was fire bombed & totally destroyed.

The matter was referred to the police & council & I record my appreciation of Joy’s 
 
involvement & 
 
support of Mel.

15
105 RAMSGATE AVE (18/3) 
Eva advised the property has been sold without the redevelopment proceeding.


32
MIGRATION TO SURF PROGRAM (14/3)
 
Waverley Council's, Multicultural Advisory Committee ( MAC) is proud to support the 
 
being held by the 
 
Bondi Surf Life Saving Club on Sunday 20th March from 10am-1pm. Lunch is provided!! 
 
This program is particularly useful for new migrants, temporary residents or visitors 
 
who are not familiar 
 
with the ocean and surf! 
   
Juju was our representative, although she still has not responded to my invitation to join 
 
my patrol.

Peter
Peter Quartly
27th April 2011



Traffic report. North Bondi precinct


Hasting Pde. Roadway has been re. Surfaced but the footpath is in a very bad condition the worst is 134- 136 and at 155 - hasting a uneven footpath. Bay st. At 2 uneven footpath. Brighton Blude. Footpath replacement still awaiting work post- energy Aust. Re-cabling. Roadway surface in poor condition. At 128- brighton blude. a palm tree ( which is very tall ) may require some attention. Ramsgate Ave. Ben Buckler end -roadway has been surface but footpath still awaiting replacement now that energy Aust. Work have been concluded. At 148 Ramsgate Ave. -a metal plate has been removed, needs to be covered. Military Rd.at 24 and 26 - uneven footpath. Murriverie rd. At 124- cracked pipe under footpath. Gould st. At 33- uneven edge to footpath. O’Donnell st. At 59- uneven footpath At 37/39 uneven footpath. At 21- exposed pipe under broken footpath. At 15 uneven footpath.


Juju



End of document
